July 11, 2022
The City Council met at City Hall on July 11, 2022 with the following members present:  Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Michael Hudson, Deb Berry and Julie Aasness and the following absent: NONE

Others Present: Rocky Yeats, Lyndi Hudson, Dave Bedore, Tyler Anderson, Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Mayor Steffenson.  
A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Shores and carried to approve the July 11th agenda.
  
A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve the June 13th Council Minutes.
A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Shores and carried to purchase new turnout gear for Mike Wussow as he meets the requirements to qualify for new gear for the fire department.
Rocky was here on behalf of Justin Henrichs who received a letter about parking stuff on his lot out in East Side Phase 2.  More will be discussed at the August meeting at which time Justin can be here.

The John Deere is in the repair shop and it will cost around $13,000 to fix it and the council would like to not repair it at this time and look at different options. 
A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Hudson and carried to hire Bargen to do Gap repair, crack repair and Replay for a total of $69,006.  The council would like to use the ARPA funds to pay for this.

The Council would like to have a fall clean up day.  More details to follow.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve a structure permit for Craig Snook to add a wood deck to his house as long as set backs are met.  It is parcel 72-0192-000.

The Council does not want to renew the support with Sensus (meter reading equipment).  

There was an issue with the dial/phone line at the water plant and it did not dial out.  It was recommended to look at a backup source for notifications at the plant.

August 6th is the Rails to Trails bike ride that will come through Evansville.  They are looking for people to help.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Hudson and carried to match the $500 Welcome Week funds from West Central Initiative if we qualify for them.  The funds will be paid out of the economic development budget.

A motion as made by Berry, seconded by Hudson and carried to give $200 to West Central Initiative to help support their programs.  Evansville has been a recipient of many of their grants.

A motion was made by Hudson, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the July bills and authorize payment. (List Attached)

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Berry and carried to adjourn the meeting at 9:20 PM.   
Diana K. Olson
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